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April 6, 2014 
Minutes 
 
In Attendance:  Julie Drake, Joan Roberts, Kevin Lowey, Paul Bohannon, Lynne Larkowski, Stephanie 
Sullivan, Heather Hill, Mike Mahoney, Cathy Chamberlain, Sue Moynihan 
 
Call to Order:  Kevin Lowey called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM. 
 
Acceptance of Minutes: Stephanie Sullivan moved to accept the minutes from the March 3 meeting. 
Lynne Larkowski seconded, and the motion passed.  
 
Treasurer’s Report:  NWBC has $22,616 in available funds. There is $134,508 in the turf account. The 
Beardsley fund now has $830. The family asked that the donations go to unfunded teams, and Julie 
suggested we plan for how these funds will be expended so we can inform the family. New 
memberships are coming in, possibly associated with seniors who are applying for the Bohannon 
Scholarship. We’ve selected George Malloy to be our accountant. Joan Roberts moved to accept the 
treasurer’s report. Heather Hill seconded, and the motion passed.  
  
Team Requests:   
Field Hockey requested funds to send coaches to a NFHCA clinic. By purchasing a membership in the 
association, we’ll save $200 on the clinic cost.  The request was approved under by-law Article XII, 
Section 2. 
 
Tennis requested $600 in indoor court time at Willy’s if necessary due to weather. We approved the 
same request in 2013, and the funds were never needed.  Julie moved to approve up to $600. Cathy 
Chamberlain seconded, and the motion passed.  
 
Boys’ lacrosse requested $2450 as its 35% funding from NWBC. Stephanie Sullivan moved to approve 
$2450. Heather Hill seconded, and the motion passed. 
 
Turf Update: Heather, Stephanie, and Kevin provided updates on the brick club ($125-$1,000), signage 
around the field, the raffle ($2,500 prize for winner, and incentives for top ticket sellers), and the bridge 
loan. Construction will begin after school ends. The rear parking area will be improved as part of the 
project. 
  
Fish Fry: Ken Fowler, Ken Taber, and Andrew Morgan are working on the food details.  We confirmed 
that everyone will pay, including all volunteers and the musicians. $200 per ensemble will be given to 
the music department. Sue is working on lining up the jazz and world music ensembles, and is awaiting 
confirmation of their availability. Sue will send Ken F. the list of volunteers who signed up at orientation.  
 
Senior Awards Night is coming up on May 18, so we need to begin working on it.  The printed program 
should go to Kate for proofing before it goes to print to avoid spelling, grammar, and punctuation errors. 
 
Concessions: Joan provided a detailed report on the challenges facing the Concessions Committee, such 
as the number of concession events (30), volunteers signing up and then not responding to requests to 
staff shifts, and a dearth of volunteers. The McCully Tournament has had good volunteer response, with 
10 people signed up. Thirty volunteers will be needed for the Memorial Day weekend tournament.  Joan  
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met with the Key Club to recruit students.  The committee recommends that for next year, each team be 
given one or more event to staff as a team effort.  Concession committee or board members would still 
be required to set up, work the shift with team volunteers, and clean up.  
            
May Meeting: The next meeting is May 5.  
 
Adjournment:  At 6:55 PM Kevin Lowey requested a motion to adjourn. Stephanie Sullivan moved and 
Lynne Larkowski seconded. 
 
 
Sue Moynihan, Clerk 


